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A newsletter for the Residents of the  

Buford Housing Authority  

Calendar of Events for Octo ber  20 20  
 

LAST DAY TO PAY RENT IS  
THURSDAY, October 8, 2020. 

 
 

LO BBY HOURS:   Please be aware that our lobby will remain CLOSED until further 

notice. We strongly encourage tenants to utilize the ONLINE payment system on the 

payment portal located on our website ( www.bufordhousing.com ).  The other option 

for rent payment is US Mail or pla cing payment in the drop box located in the brick 

wall to the right of our front door (see the picture below).  

These payment options  follow the current distancing regulations and reduce risk of 

exposing tenants and staff to COVID -19. The Lobby will remai n closed until further 

notice.  If you need to drop off any documentation including paystubs, please place 

this paperwork in the drop box.  Please call the office if you have any questions or if 

you need any assistance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bufordhousing.com/


 

 

 

 

What is fraud? BHA Fraud policy states: 
Fraud is defined as ña single act or 

pattern of actions made with the intent 

to deceive or mislead, including false 

statements, omissions of information 

or the concealment of a substantive 

fact made with the intention of 

deceiving or misleading the housing 

authority when the act or acts lead to 

the person or person(s) involved 

receiving benefits to which they are 

not entitled.  

 

 

 These are some examples of fraud activity committed recently by tenants.  
 

¶ Not reporting all new income or changes in current income (wages from EVERY SOURCE 

whether paid by cash, check, or direct deposit, child support, SS or SSI benefits, Pensions, 

TANF, child care, unemployment, CARES Act, direct selling of any merchandise including 

automobiles, or online selling, or any regular financial assistance from family or other 

source) within 10 days of the first payment or change. 

¶ Not correctly reporting deductions (childcare or medical expenses) 

¶ Having persons living in your apartment (more than 14 days in a 12-month period) who 

are not on your lease. 

¶ Counting a minor as living in your apartment who actually resides elsewhere. 
 

 

Did you know if you commit fraud against the Housing Authority, not only could you lose 

your apartment, but you will be required to repay all overpaid rental assistance? This is 

called retro rent.  If the amount of retro rent owed to the Housing Authority exceeds $2400, 

your lease will be terminated.  In some cases, if the amount of retro rent owed to the 

Housing Authority exceeds $5000, the tenant will not be eligible for re-admission to ANY 

Housing Authority, regardless of repayment. All amounts owed are reported to HUD and 

shared with other inquiring Housing Authorities. 
 
 

Fraud is one of the most common reasons for eviction. IS FRAUD WORTH IT?  



PORCH AND YARD DECOR: There have been changes in the lease to 

clarify regulations regarding porch plants and décor.  Repeated lease 

violations can result in lease termination and eviction.  From your lease: 
 

6. OBLIGATION OF RESIDENT  

 

 I agree: 
 

 LL.  I understand that exterior decorating is limited to 

my porch only and does not include the front or back yard 

or walkway leading to my apartment. All outdoor 

furniture, potted plants, solar lights, or any other outdoor 

items must be located on either my front or rear patio 

porch. In addition, all patio items must be organized in 

such a way that a clear path to my doorways is 

maintained. Anything that impedes egress or 

blocks doors or screens from opening fully on 

exterior doors must be removed. 

  

TRASH IN YARD: We would like to remind all tenants of the Trash Violation charge of 

$20.00. If the Housing Authority cleans up trash in your yard or parking space, you will be 

charged $20.00 for each occurrence.  We are seeing increased quantities 

of  discarded facemasks and 

gloves.  It would be a good 

idea to get into a habit of 

checking your areas every day 

and throw away the trash you 

see as you come and go from 

your apartment. This is a simple 

task and would be a great 

way of getting children 

involved in keeping the 

neighborhood clean and 

safe.  If children are 

responsible for keeping 

trash picked up, they 

might be less likely to 

litter to begin with.  

There is a $20 
fine if the 
Housing 

Authority has 
to clean up 

trash in your 
yard or parking 
space. Please 

check your 
yard daily and 

throw away 
any trash. 

NOTICE: This will inform you that Maintenance personnel will be going door to door on 

one of the following days November 30th, December 1st, 2nd, 3rd, or 4th to replace furnace 

filters.  Please be aware staff may be in your unit on any of these days to change your 

furnace filter, and this is your NOTICE that Maintenance personnel will be coming into 

your apartment. Please make sure your maintenance closet is not blocked 
with furniture or other personal belongings.  
 


